
Project Update: April 2017 

During the second half part of the project, we organised a workshop with administration and all 
the rangers of National Park Kozara in the facilities of new info center. Members of local 
speleology association were also present. During the workshop, we had a presentation of 
achievements and current findings of the research within the project. We also discussed about 
importance of bats in the nature, hopefully continuation of the research and future activities and 
collaboration between our organisation and national park. All the participants showed interest 
and agreed with the points of importance of bats.  

In the end of the workshop we handed printed brochures “Bats of Kozara” which will be used as 
promotional material in the Info center.  

Director of National Park, Mr Dragan Romcevic, during the conclusions, expressed his satisfaction 
with the results and collaboration with the comment that this project should be continued in 
order to establish database of bats in the park which will be supplemented during the future 
time.   

Next activity which will be done during May 2017 is field visit for spring period, applying described 
methodologies. 

Below and attached, there are some pictures from the workshop. 



 

 
 
 
 






